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DEATH INVESTIGATION 
 

Menifee, CA – On Saturday, February 1, 2025, at approximately 2:43 a.m., officers from the Menifee 
Police Department responded to reports of gunshots in the 25000 block of Mesa Edge Court. Upon 
arrival, officers located a female subject unresponsive in a silver pickup truck, which was stopped in 
the street. Officers gained access to the vehicle and found the woman deceased, with an apparent 
gunshot wound to her head. 
 
Given the suspicious circumstances surrounding the death, Menifee Police Department detectives were 
called to the scene and have assumed control of the investigation. 
 
The deceased is identified as a 38-year-old female, with her identity being withheld pending notification 
of her next of kin. 
 
At this time, there is no indication that there is any ongoing threat to public safety. 
 
This investigation is ongoing. Anyone with information regarding this incident is encouraged to contact 
Detective Flores at Wflores@menifeepolice.org or (951) 723-1663. 
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